
Town of New Durham 

Board of Selectmen 

First (1) Non-Public Meeting 

Monday, June 18, 2012  

Fire Station Community Room 

 

Present: David Bickford, Theresa Jarvis, Jeffrey Kratovil 

Also Present: Alison Webb, Town Administrator; Recreation Director Kellie Chase; Taylor 

Blackden; Police Chief Shawn Bernier  
 
Selectman Jarvis made a motion to enter nonpublic under RSA 91-A:3 II (b) hiring of a public 

employee and (c) reputation of a person other than a board member, second by Selectman Kratovil. 

Roll Call Vote: Jarvis-aye, Bickford- aye, Kratovil- aye. 

 

The Board met with Parks and Recreation Director, Kellie Chase to interview the Part-Time Seasonal 

Beach Attendant candidate, Taylor Blackden.  The Board of Selectmen interviewed candidate, and RD 

Chase explained the process the interview panel went through to reach their decision on the 

recommendation of Ms. Blackden.  Ms. Blackden left, and RD Chase discussed the new Swim Instructor 

that the Recreation Commission chose to hire.  RD Chase asked the Board of Selectmen if they would be 

willing to hire Shauna Glenney as a Part-Time Seasonal Beach Attendant as well, in case the department 

needs her to fill in on an as needed basis when she is not teaching swim.  The Board of Selectman asked 

RD Chase to come back during their public session for the final vote. 

 

Kellie Chase left the meeting around 12:30pm, and Chief Bernier entered. 

 

Chief Bernier briefed the Board of Selectmen on an incident, which if discussed in public could hurt the 

reputation of a person other than a Board member.   

 

Motion to leave nonpublic session at 1pm made by Selectman Jarvis, second by Selectman Kratovil. 

3-0 

 

The Board left nonpublic session at 1:00pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Alison Webb 

 


